
IPP Language Compliance  
 
The regional center is required to report the number of instances when the person served (i.e., 
consumer or client) and, when appropriate, his or her parents, legal guardian or conservator, or 
authorized representative, requests that the written copy of the individual program plan (IPP) be 
translated into a language other than a threshold language, and that translated IPP was provided more 
than 60 days after the request. For SG/PRC, the threshold languages are English and Spanish. Therefore, 
SG/PRC will report the number of IPPs requested in a language other than English or Spanish that were 
provided after 60 days from the date of the request. (Threshold language is defined by paragraph (3) of 
subdivision (a) of Section 1810.410 of Title 9 of the California Code of Regulation.)  
 
For FY 19-20, there was a total of nine (9) IPPs provided after the 60 days for individuals and their 
families served by SG/PRC. These nine translated IPPs provided after 60 days are the following: four (4) 
in Chinese, one (1) in Korean, and four (4) in Vietnamese. 
 
 
 
 
 


